
Appendix 2  

Application for a Premises Licence - Anmol, 29-31 The Parade, Oadby   

The Licensing Act 2003 

The Environmental Protection Act 1990 

As one of the responsible authorities, I have concerns about possible noise from events held 

at the above premise. There is a history of noise complaints by previous managers of the 

premises, and I do not believe you have carried out any improvements which may further 

prevent any. I can confirm that we are in receipt of noise complaints once again since you 

have taken over the site and one was undertaken without a TEN (temporary event notice). 

You also have removed the noise limiter.   

I will be making representation to our Licensing Department over my issues with the 

premise having a license in relation to event after 23:00.  It is important that you put 

adequate controls in place to manage noise from all event/functions to prevent a public 

nuisance. Under the deregulation of The Licensing Act I can only place control after 23:00 

and I note your application states 23:30.  

1. You need to ensure no noise is audible beyond the boundary at the premise.   

This can be done by a competent member of staff who has been trained to walk the 

boundary to listen and check for any noise from the event. If noise is audible that action 

must be carried out to reduce the level. This should be done at the start of any 

entertainment and from time to time during the event, i.e. every hour. A log of monitoring 

should be in place and details any actions. This log must be available at the premise at all 

times to ensure it is available and in use.    

2. You will need to install a noise limiter.  

All sound equipment must run through the noise limiter. You will need to ensure noise limiter 

meets current guidance. The noise limiter will need to be calibrated and maintained at least 

annually. Certificates to show this has been done must be made available if requested. It 

must be a sealed unit to prevent any tampering. We spoke about this on site and also on 

the phone last week about this being reinstalled.  

Any level which is set must be done with agreement with an Officer from this Department 

and we will also be present when the engineer set the appropriate level.  

3. Staff will need to be trained on the issues in point 1 & 2 of this letter. 

 

4. Door and windows to be maintained closed  

When entertainment is being provided all doors and windows must be closed- this may 

require you to look at installing CO2 monitors and reassess your risk assessment for 

COVID. Or as an alternative you can install acoustic insulation, however this must still 

comply with item 1.  

If you agreed to these points they will be added to your license. The last day for this is the 

14th May. I can confirm we have received objections, and the process with dealing with this 

will be communicated from our Licensing Team about a hearing.  

Mrs Hayley Mansfield 



Senior Environmental Health Officer 

13 May 2025 

 

 

 


